

ST. XAVIER'S HIGH SCHOOL

Sector 49, Gurgaon

SXHS/ADM/2020-21/23 3rd February 2021

REOPENING OF SCHOOL FOR THE STUDENTS OF GRADES VI - VIII

Dear Parent Greetings!

2020 was a year unlike any other: a global pandemic, which confined us all to our homes. The COVID-19 pandemic affected educational systems worldwide and online classes emerged as a panacea in this unprecedented time. However, as the academic year prepares for a wrap of session 2020-21 and nation returning to health with a vaccine, there is renewed hope about conditions returning to normalcy. With a marked drop in Covid cases, the Directorate of School Education, Government of Haryana via its Circular No. KW 3/1-2016 ACD(1) dated: 29.01.2021 has issued guidelines for the reopening of schools w.e.f 1st February 2021 for Grades VI to VIII for 3 hours a day. Thus, we plan to re-open the school for the learners of Grades VI-VIII w.e.f Wednesday, 10th February'21.

Parents to please ensure that:

- ⇒ No child suffering from cold, cough and fever is sent to school.
- ⇒ In case any member in the family is Covid positive, the learner should not be sent to School.
- ⇒ You are required to pick and drop your ward, the school transport will not ply.

Instructions For Students

- ⇒ Wear well fitted mask / use face shields and gloves.
- ⇒ Carry your own stationery, lunch packs, personal water bottles and sanitizers

At the School

- ⇒ A thorough screening of each learner will be done at the entry gate. Temperature monitoring will happen at the main gate. Any student with temperature above 99.0 F will not be allowed inside the campus.
- ⇒ No eatables will be available at school.
- \Rightarrow School buses will not ply.

Please communicate your decision of permitting / not permitting your ward to attend classes physically in the school by filling the google consent form on the following link latest by Friday i.e 5th February 2021. https://forms.gle/3r2PhktdkT1Q3SQz6

Important

It is **mandatory** to carry a 'Fitness Certificate' issued by a medical practitioner by all the students coming to attend the school. The certificate should clearly state that the learner is not suffering from any Covid related symptom and is fit and healthy.

The fitness certificate needs to be handed over to the teacher on duty at the school gates. We plan to re-open the school for the learners of Grades VI-VIII w.e.f Wednesday, 10^{th} February'21 depending upon the responses from the parents.

Your cooperation in this regard is highly solicited.

Warm Regards

Geeta Kanwar Headmistress (Middle School) Stanley Anthony Principal

